
 

1  

     S t .  Paul ’s  United Church of  Chr is t  of  Indianland  

SEPTEMBER, 2019  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then Moses and the Israelites sang this song to the Lord: “I will sing to the Lord, for 
he has triumphed gloriously; horse and rider he has thrown into the sea. 2The Lord 
is my strength and my might, and he has become my salvation; this is my God, 
and I will praise him, my father’s God, and I will exalt him. (Exodus 15: 1—2, NRSV) 

 

It is better to take refuge in the Lord than to put confidence in princes. 10All nations 
surrounded me; in the name of the Lord I cut them off! 11They surrounded me, sur-
rounded me on every side; in the name of the Lord I cut them off! 12They surround-
ed me like bees; they blazed like a fire of thorns; in the name of the Lord I cut them 
off! 13I was pushed hard, so that I was falling, but the Lord helped me. 14The Lord 
is my strength and my might; he has become my salvation. 15There are glad 
songs of victory in the tents of the righteous: “The right hand of the Lord does val-
iantly; 16the right hand of the Lord is exalted; the right hand of the Lord does val-
iantly.” 17I shall not die, but I shall live, and recount the deeds of the Lord. 18The 
Lord has punished me severely, but he did not give me over to death. 19Open to me 
the gates of righteousness, that I may enter through them and give thanks to the 
Lord. (Psalm 118: 9—19, NRSV) 

 

I can do all things through him who strengthens me. (Philippians 4: 13, NRSV) 

 

Strength is not only about physical strength, it can also be found in people who are 
mentally and emotionally strong or also spiritually strong. The Hebrew people sang 
about God’s strength after they crossed through the Red Sea with its waters on their 
right and left sides and the Psalmist echoes that strength in his prayer. When Paul 
writes to the church at Philippi, he reminds us of where strength comes in those 
times of weakness and despair. It is Christ who is willing to strengthen us and carry 
us if needed.  Why do we need strength? The journey of life is filled with joys and 
challenges and we seem to grow very weary when we are weakened and troubled 
and those are the times when we need God’s strength the most. Our churches are 
evolving in a society and culture that challenges how we react and rely on God. We 
are bombarded with messages of individualism, exclusivity and power. A Christian re-
lationship requires a far different approach to life and to the people all around us. 
God does not desire to conquer our lives, God desires to accompany us and to pro-
vide the strength we need to overcome and serve in love and compassion. 

 

There are many people who have a strong faith. People who walk in the darkness of 
mental illness, exclusion, hatred and fear. They rely on a loving God and Savior for 
their strength. We have been conditioned to rely on no one except ourselves. This 
will ultimately cause us to fail if we do not call on God for strength and endurance for 
the journey that is still in front of each one of us. God loves all of us, maybe not all 
that we do, but God does offer forgiveness if we are strong enough to admit our  
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Christian Education News 
                                              

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

 

 Where did the Summer go? I think we ask ourselves that every year. Well, for at least one 
week in July our children played, sang, and enjoyed snacks learning how God chooses/has chosen 
ordinary people to be extraordinary Superheroes. 

 The Theme was Bible Superheroes. After some coaxing from God, Jonah did go to Ninaveh, 
Goliath was no match for David and his slingshot, God closed the mouths of the lions for Daniel, 
and last but not least God helped Esther save the Hebrew nation. 

 We averaged 15 children per night. The children took a whale home, made from a paper 
flowerpot, and they also made a placemat reminding them just how brave Esther needed to be.   
There were also times for singing songs about our superheroes, games, and snacks. We ended our 
week with our annual family dinner letting our children and their parents talk and show the things 
they did for the week.       

Creative juices have begun to form ideas for 2020. Miracles do happen! 

 

VBS Thank YOU!!! 

 

 I would like to Thank everyone who either personally helped or helped behind the scenes 
for VBS this year. There were great snacks and lots of help with all areas of VBS. Also, THANK 
YOU to everyone who donated our daily snack items, and the donations of food for the family din-
ner. Thank you for your Love, Support, and Care for OUR children. 

 

Sunday school 

 

 The days are getting shorter as we enjoy the sunny days of warm weather, Fall is not far 
away. 

 Sunday, September 8, 2019 at 9AM marks the start of Church school, and Rally Day, 
here at St. Paul’s. It is a New Program Year with new thoughts and ideas. This year’s theme for Ral-
ly Day is “REAL WORLD/REAL FAITH”. What does it really mean to FOLLOW JESUS IN A 
ME KIND OF WORLD? What will CHURCH look like in 5 or even 10 years from now. In a time 
when FAITH, GOD/JESUS, CHURCH, MISSION, and GIVING to OTHERS is snubbed, teaching chil-
dren/adults about Jesus’ LOVE is more important for a church as a whole than ever before. We all 
need to teach/show/share the love Jesus has for each one near and far. 

 WE HAVE A GREAT GIFT HERE AT ST. PAUL’S! We have children coming to hear how 
Jesus is our friend and Savior. We have parents who want their children to know Jesus and to be 
able to pass on the sharing & caring for others Jesus teaches his disciples to do. 

 With this GIFT, comes the opportunity/responsibility of teaching/telling the stories and most 
importantly, each one of us being an example and disciples of JESUS. 

 

ADULT EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY 

 

 A Fall program is in the scheduling process. Please watch the bulletins for more details. 
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Church Happenings Now and Yet to Come  

 EXPLORING SCRIPTURE ON SUNDAY MORNINGS 
 

 As the New Program year approaches, I would like to invite all adults to attend the ADULT 
FAITH FORMATION CLASS ON SUNDAY MORNINGS AT 9:00AM. What a great way to under-
stand Scripture more fully. Also, we have a chance to talk/discuss the content of the Sermon with 
Pastor. We didn’t stop learning about our Christian Faith after confirmation. One thing I do miss 
about college is hearing the different interpretations of an article, scripture or a passage from a 
book. We are ALL responsible for the Faith Formation of the people within our congregation and 
within our community. Faith Formation is a lifelong learning process. Our Christian Education Pro-
gram NEEDS YOU not only as teachers but also as participants to learn and share our faith stories 
with our children/youth and also other adults. We are the disciples of the 21st Century. If you have 
any questions, please see Beth Sikorsky.  
 
 

COLLECTIBLES for FUNDS 

 

 Did you know that we participate in the save-a-tape program through Redners Warehouse 
Markets? If you shop at Redners we ask you to get a reward card, have it scanned when you make 
any purchase at the store and then place your receipts in the 3-tier container in the Narthex near 
the entrance of the church. We will receive 1% of the Save-a-Tape total for the church. In 2018, we 
received $571.25 from our submitted Redners’ receipts and so far in 2019 we have been blessed to 
receive $206.89. Thank you to all who support this giving program. If you have any questions 
please see AY Hughes. Thank you. 

 

 We are also collecting the soda can tabs to be recycled and the funds then sent to The 
Ronald McDonald House for their continued service to families with sick children. We have sent 
funds and tabs to the Philadelphia Ronald McDonald House and to the Hershey Ronald McDonald 
House in the past years. This is a small way to make a huge difference in these families’ lives. Col-
lection containers are located in the Narthex for your tabs. Thank you! 

 

Financial Update 

 

 As we have now received financial information through July of this year, we are very com-
fortable with our current financial situation, even though we are still in an overall deficit position in 
our General Fund. Here are some of the highlights of our financial year so far. Thank you to every-
one for your continued generosity for the ministry and mission of St. Paul’s church! 

 

 For the year, through July, we have spent $7,254 more than we have received. Our overall 
deficit is $1,035 better than this time last year. There are a few significant factors that are contrib-
uting to this as well as expense timing and seasonal challenges we face. Last year, at this time, 
our deficit was $8,289. Fuel oil purchases and snow removal costs are a large portion of the 
winter season and are weather dependent. Generosity and receipts through July are $4,968 
less than they were at this time in 2018.  

 

 We offer our thanks to all of you for your generosity and support for the ministry 
of Jesus Christ in our midst, in our community and in the world. Blessings and peace to all as we 
celebrate God’s love for us in Jesus Christ. We are looking forward to getting back to our full sched-
ule and activity levels and for your participation with us. Blessings! 
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Current Need:  Pauline Santee  Debbie Budinetz  Jessica Smith  Tami Miller 

Dustin Miller  Joy Muffley   Sallie Weaver   Sheila Doll  Mark Thomas  

Pam Martin  Theresa Carbonell Pat Roberts  John Weaver  Kristen Meeker 

Charlene and Michael Petruska  Robbie Moore  Nancy Costenbader Judy Silnik 

Richard Mohr  Richard Vesely  Zachary Long   Courtney Bloom Warren Kuntz  

Pat Neff  Elaine Watto  Vicki Hall  Cole Ruch  Kevin Reilly 

Joseph Vadenya David Jones  Linda Barkley   Aryiah   Becky  

Harold Frable  Derrick Redcay Jeff Reihoff   Donna Whitman Charles Wagner 

Linda Baumgartner Logan Krick      Alyzah Borger  Jimmy Hurstman Nadine Yakowy 

Nadia Cosper  Julie Gelfuso  Jessica Harris  Kayla Bartholomew  Jeanette Haram  

Stan Butz  The Thomson Family Kim Rey  Jamie Hughes  Sam Steinmetz     

Jim Miller  Howard & Ida Bachman   Angie  John Hine  Darlene Hock  

Terry Carlton  Debbie   Joan Cottier  Carol and Angela Mike Miller  

Carol Williams Kay Bolus  Mike Hartman  Nigel Mease  The Bauer Family 

Faye Neff  Edie   Nancy Green  Jean Hankee    
    

          

Longer Term Need: 

Darryl Wentz  Tina Rehrig  Brandon Snyder Franklin Dorshimer Joe & Deb McGeary 

Russell Blakeslee Deborah Peterson Dawn Stattler  Karen Bet         Bob Bakross 

Michelle Brosious George Borger, Jr. Marion Bossard Sharlene Weaver         Shirley Cressman 

Smokey Hartzell Lori Rader  Wanda Trexler  Susan Zachary  Joan Drey 

Joanne Peters  Rose Lanus  Dorian Arnwine Margo Roberts  Robert Custard 

Vicki Eltz   Jeannie Yehl  Linda Becker  Laura Rannella Gail Bauer  

Noah Iucci                   Lisa Dotson  Pat James  Amber Steffie  Corey Doolan              

Katie & Maggie Paules   Karen White  Ryan Holmes  Peter Rosales  Clark Plummer 

Janet Erickson  Cindy Hogman Larry Rehrig  Gary Kresini   Louise King 

Ashley Henninger Mary Beatrice  

 

Those Who Mourn    

The family and friends of  Joan Edwards 

The family and friends of Dorothy Schroeter 

The family and friends of Patricia Vesely  

The family and friends of Nick Mincarelli 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       
1 

10:30A—Worship Service  

Communion Sunday 

2 3 

10:00A—
Women United 
for Christ 

7:30P— Elders 

4 5 

 

6 7 

8 

7:30A—Praise Worship 
Service 

9:00A— Christian Educa-
tion 

10:30A—Worship Service  

9 10 

 

11 

7:00P— CLIA 
and Worship 
and Arts 

7:30P— Lay, 
Life and Work 

12 13 

6:00 to 8:00P—
Family Fun Night 

 

14 

2:00 to 6:00P— 
Baked Chicken 
and Pulled Pork 
Dinner 

15 

9:00A— Christian Educa-
tion 

10:30A—Worship Service 

 

16 17 

7:00P—
Consistory 

18 

6:00P— Hall 
Usage  

19 20 

Newsletter Arti-
cles are Due! 

21 

 

22 

7:30A—Praise Worship 
Service 

9:00A— Christian Educa-
tion 

10:30A—Worship Service  

23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 

9:00A— Christian Educa-
tion 

10:30A—Worship Service 

Blessing of the Back-
packs 

 

Healing Service after 
the 10:30am Worship 

 

30 

 

     

OFFICE HOURS:  The office hours vary. Please 262-29call the office to schedule an appointment if you need to.  
General messages may be sent to office@indianland.org or call 610-767-5751. In Case of emergency, please 
contact Pastor Martin Nuscher at his home, 610-06 or by email to pastor@indianland.org. Church website is 
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Spectacular 70’s Club 

 

7 — David Fritz 

26 — Carol Bloss 

29 — Gary Salabsky 

 

Exceptional 80’s Club: 

 

4 — Nancy Stott 

17 — Janice Szakaly 

22 —  Marlene Goss 

 

 

Wedding Anniversaries 

 

7 — William & Susan Lilly — 

    51 years 

15 — Nelson & Janice Angstadt —  

    46 years 

20 — Jason & Jessica Smith — 

    22 years 

28 — Bryan & Cindy Fritz — 

    23 years 

     

  

 

If we missed your birthday or anniversary, we are 
SORRY. Please contact the church office so we 
can add you to our listing! Thank you. 

 

2 — Mike Ressler 

4 — Nancy Stott  

5 — John Nierer 

7 — David Fritz 

9 — Michael Budinetz 

10 — Dana Miller 

13 — Ryan Bickert 

17 — Janice Szakaly 

 Scott Rehrig 

19 — Tia Weaver 

22 — Marlene Goss 

24 — Wanda Bloch 

26 — Carol Bloss 

29 — Gary Salabsky 

30 —  Tina Litsch  

 Karen Hantz 
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Noisy Offering for September is:  The Northampton Area Food Bank 

Our Mission  

 The organization is committed to distributing wholesome food, free of charge, to individuals 
and families who are in need and unable to adequately obtain nourishment with their own re-
sources.  

Our History  

 The Northampton Area Food Bank (NAFB) is a nonprofit, volunteer-driven organization serv-
ing residents of the Northampton Area School District and adjacent areas. Formed in 1992 by a 
group of local churches, NAFB initially helped about 50 families, and functioned out of a very small 
borrowed building. As years passed, the needs of the community increased, and the Food Bank con-
tinued answering the clarion call to assist our neighbors. A new facility was opened in 2007, con-
structed entirely with funds made possible by the generosity of donors, the contributions of local 
businesses, and the time and talents of hardworking, dedicated volunteers.  

 The Northampton Area Food Bank (NAFB) is a nonprofit, volunteer-driven organization serv-
ing residents of the Northampton Area School District and adjacent areas. Formed in 1992 by a 
group of local churches, NAFB initially helped about 50 families, and functioned out of a very small 
borrowed building. As years passed, the needs of the community increased, and the Food Bank con-
tinued answering the clarion call to assist our neighbors. A new facility was opened in 2007, con-
structed entirely with funds made possible by the generosity of donors, the contributions of local 
businesses, and the time and talents of hardworking, dedicated volunteers. 

 The Food Bank presently has over 500 families registered and serves an average of 400-450 
families per month – a number that continues to rise. We now offer the Commodity Supplemental 
Food Program (CSFP) for clients age 60 and older with proof of an income level of 130% of the fed-
eral poverty level or below. If they qualify, they receive a monthly box of food which is provided 
through Second Harvest, in addition to their distribution through our food bank. 

 To sustain our efforts, to meet the growing needs and to develop innovative programs and 
additional services, we welcome the community’s compassion and ongoing financial support, as well 
as donations of food throughout the year. The Food Bank is a 501-c-3 charitable organization and all 
monetary contributions are tax deductible as allowed by the law. 

 The Northampton Area Food Bank is affiliated with the Northampton Ecumenical Clergy Asso-
ciation, and is also a participating member agency of the Second Harvest Food Bank of Lehigh Val-
ley and Northeast Pennsylvania. 

Volunteering 

 Thank you for your interest in volunteering at the Northampton Area Food Bank. We general-
ly operate our distributions on the first three Thursday evenings from 6-8 pm and on the 2nd and 
3rd Saturdays from 9:30 - noon.  Our volunteers are asked to report 30-60 minutes earlier than the 
start of distribution in order to make final preparations. We also pack the orders on the Wednesday 
or Friday preceding the distribution from 9:30 - noon or until finished. 
 
We are an entirely volunteer driven organization. To volunteer, simply show up - using the back 
door by the loading dock. Thank you for your interest and let us know if there are any other ques-
tions  by emailing at volunteer@northamptonareafoodbank.org or by phone @ 610-262-8030. 
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September Mission Lancaster Theological Seminary 
 

OUR MISSION Lancaster Theological Seminary educates and nurtures leaders to join in God's re-
demptive and liberating work so that all creation may flourish. 

OUR VISION Where God transforms us to transform others and the world. 

OUR CORE VALUES 

HONORING AND RESPECTING DIVERSITY IN ITS MANY FORMS 

CREATING AND NURTURING COMMUNITY WHERE WE LEARN, SUPPORT, AND INSPIRE EACH OTH-
ER 

UPHOLDING ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AT THE CORE OF OUR EDUCATIONAL PURPOSE 

APPRECIATING AND UNDERSTANDING THE RICHNESS OF MULTIPLE FAITH TRADITIONS 

About Us… 

19 Denominations represented in our diverse student body  

18 Categories of professions (and counting) in which our students worked prior to enrollment  

82% Of Lancaster Seminary students receive financial aid  

25 Rewarding career paths (and counting) to attain with a theological degree  

 

A vibrant and inclusive community of learning and spiritual formation, Lancaster Seminary values 
diversity and the integration of intellectual, spiritual, social, and vocational learning. Our dedicated 
scholars and teachers represent different faith traditions, and share a commitment to bring faith and 
intellect to bear in educating leaders for faith communities and the wider world. 

 

Our degree programs offer preparation for lay/ordained ministry, vocations in nonprofit leadership, 
and doctoral studies in theology. 

In most cases, a Bachelor's degree from an accredited institution is required for admission. A limited 
number of qualified applicants without Bachelor's degrees may be admitted to the MDiv Program in 
accordance with the standards of The Association of Theological Schools in the United States and 
Canada. 

Degree Programs: 

Doctor of Ministry - for religious professionals endeavoring to advance their practice of ministry. 

Master of Divinity - designed for those seeking a vocation in ordained ministry or preparation for 
doctoral studies in religion. 

Master of Arts in Ministry and Leadership - a professional degree for those serving in ministry 
in a volunteer and/or paid position for three or more years and seek the opportunity to enhance 
their ministry gifts and pursue further theological education. 

Certificate in Theological Studies - designed as a 1-year program for full-time students or as a 
2-to-3-year program for part-time students. Bachelor's degree or equivalent is required for admis-
sion to the certificate program. Academic credits earned are transferable to one of our Master's de-
gree program (some restrictions apply). 
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 As Fall approaches, the LLW committee will again gear up for the many activities we have been busy 
planning. The Annual Picnic again proved to be a fun day enjoyed by many worshipping by the creek, fel-
lowshipping around the tables and playing BINGO and in the refreshing water. 

 The Chicken and Pulled Pork Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, September 14th, 2019 from 
2pm-6pm. The meal price this year will be $11/meal including a half of grilled chicken or a generous por-
tion of pulled pork, baked potato, veggie, cole slaw or applesauce, a roll, dessert and drink. Eat in or take out 
these wonderful meals. Please tell your friends and look for more information about tickets in the bulletin.  
Tickets are available for purchase from Dawn Vilanova, Pastor, or by calling the church office at 610—767—
5751. Advance reservations are recommended for an accurate count. There will be a limited amount of tick-
ets available at the door. 

 Family Game Night is planned for Friday, September 13th, 2019 from 6p-8p. This is a fun 
time to fellowship with others while enjoying a simple dinner and since this is the first one of the fall, we will 
be having it outside at the fire pit in the upper corner of the parking lot. All are welcome to join us. Feel free 
to bring a light dish, chairs and a game to play. St. Paul’s will provide hot dogs and drinks.  

 The collection box for the College Care Package items will be placed in the Narthex soon. We ask 
the congregation to supply snacks and/or simple microwave meals that can accompany a gift card provided 
by LLW. Packages will be distributed prior to finals of the fall semester. Please forward information for college 
students to Dawn Vilanova as soon as possible. 

 Dream Come True is scheduled for Sunday October 6th with a rain date of October 13th, 2019.  
LLW is going to serve lunch items in the main concession stand at Becky’s Drive-In. We are in need of many 
volunteers to help make the day run smoothly. Stay tuned for specific times as this is an awesome fundrais-
ing opportunity. Please speak with Dawn Vilanova, Pastor or Marlene Kriner if you are interested in helping. 

 The Chili Dinner is quickly approaching on Saturday, October 19th. More details will follow but 
plan on trying chili ranging from MILD to WILD. A salad, bread and dessert bar will accompany this meal.  

 Finally, stay tuned for more details as we plan for another Gift Card BINGO planned for Sunday, 
November 4th at 2pm in the Fellowship Hall.  

 The next meeting for the LLW committee will be held on Wednesday, September 11, 2019 after the 
CLIA And Worship and Arts meetings.  

   THANK YOU EVERYONE!!! 

 Respectfully submitted by Dawn Vilanova 

 

WOMEN UNITED FOR CHRIST         

  

 The next meeting of Women United for Christ will be Tuesday, September 3rd, at 10 a.m. 
in the Fellowship Hall. Future meeting dates and activities will be discussed. 
 
     The ladies will again be selling holiday sweet rolls which will be delivered before Thanksgiv-
ing. Order sheets will be available within the next few weeks. The usual type of rolls will be of-
fered: nut, apricot, lekvar, poppy, red raspberry and pumpkin cheese. Price will be 
$16.00 which is payable at time of ordering. All orders and money are due to Beverly Putt by 
November 1st. The sweet rolls will be delivered a week before Thanksgiving. The delivery date, 
pick-up date and time will be published in next month's Courier and in future church bulletins. Our 
goal is to have 100 or more orders, as in the past. You may order the rolls for Thanksgiving or they 
freeze very well for future use. Please consider ordering one or more from WUFC and support their 
fundraiser. Contact any member of WUFC or call Beverly Putt @ 610-767-3634. 
 
     After the summer hiatus, we are ready to start the new season and fall activities. All ladies are 
welcome to join us. 
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(continued from page 1) Pastor’s Message  

 

faults and weaknesses. It takes a stronger person to admit they are weak and to show vulnerabil-
ity. God will guide us and strengthen us. Let us look for God’s strength and we worship, as we 
serve, as we pray, and as we learn and grow together as a person of faith, as a community of faith, 
as a disciple of the Savior. Let us be strong in our effort to forgive and to serve, for Christ will offer 
us the strength we need to continue the journey that remains in front of us. Remember Paul’s en-
couragement; “I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me”. 

 

May each of you be in Christ’s strength;  

 

Pastor Martin 

 

Confirmation Class  

 

 A confirmation class for those youth who are in 7th grade or higher is now being 
formed. There are registration forms available from Pastor Martin for the class. It is hoped that we 
will be able to have class electronically instead of trudging out to the church house. Traditionally, 
the class has been held on Monday evenings. Pastor Martin will assess the class time once he has 
all of the registration forms. Please return them by Sunday, September 15th. If all goes well, 
the first class will be on Monday, September 30th at 7:00PM. If you have any questions 
please contact Pastor Martin at pastor@indianland.org, or by phone—church office: 610—767—
5751, or home: 610—262—2906. Thank you. 

 

Fifth Sunday Singers 

 

 On Sunday, September 29th, we will have a time of special music during the 10:30am 
worship service. Some of you may remember the 5th Sunday Singers who were anyone within 
the congregation who wished to come up front and sing a familiar song as part of the worship ex-
perience. There will not be any rehearsals and all who wish to participate are welcome to. 

 

Healing Service 

 

 On Sunday, September 29th, following the 10:30am worship service we will be holding a 
service of healing. All are welcome to come for a time of reflection , prayer and anointing for 
yourself or on behalf of someone else. The service lasts about twenty minutes and all are welcome. 
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September 1st — Communion Sunday  

Flowers: The first vase is presented by Mrs. Wesley 
Miller in memory of husband, Wesley Miller. 

Bulletins: None Presented 

OT: Jeremiah 2: 4 — 13 

NT: Hebrews 13: 1 — 8, 15—16  

Gospel: Luke 14: 1, 7— 14 

Greeter: Ashlynn Angstadt 

   

September 8th   

Flowers: The first vase is presented by the Family 
Trust Fund in memory of Mabel Andrews and Elvin 
Mack.  

Bulletins: None Presented. 

OT: Jeremiah 18: 1 — 11 

NT: Philemon 1: 1 — 21 

Gospel: Luke 14: 25 — 33 

Lay Reader: Joe Nierer 

   

September 15th  

Flowers: None Presented.  

Bulletins: None Presented 

OT: Jeremiah 4: 11 — 12, 22—28  

NT: I Timothy 1: 12 — 17 

Gospel: Luke 15: 1 — 10 

Lay Reader: Ellen Nuscher   

Greeter: Ellen Nuscher 

 

 

September 22nd 

Flowers: None Presented 

Bulletins: None Presented 

OT: Jeremiah 8: 18 — 9: 1  

NT: I Timothy 2: 1 — 7 

Gospel: Luke 16: 1 — 13 

Lay Reader: Jeff Hantz  

 

September 29th  

Flowers: Both vases are presented by the Kriner 
Family in honor and in memory of Rick’s birthday 
today. 

Bulletins: Presented by Lee and Lisa Strohl on 
memory of Rick Kriner. 

OT: Jeremiah 32: 1 — 3a, 6 — 15  

NT: I Timothy 6: 6 — 19 

Gospel: Luke 16: 19 – 31 

Lay Reader: Nancy Stott 

 

The Consistory for September is Pat James and Ken Stott. 
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St. Paul’s United Church of 
Christ of Indianland  

787 Almond Road, PO Box 969  
Cherryville, PA 18035 

(610) 767-5751 
Email: office@indianland.org 

www.indianland.org  

Submissions for The Courier are welcome at 
any time. If you have submissions please 
contact the church office by phone or email 
before the 20th of the preceding month. 

Thank you for taking the time to “catch up” 
with St. Paul’s UCC of Indianland. We look 
forward to seeing you soon at worship or  
anywhere else God has our paths cross! 

Celebrating Our 271st Anniversary —1748-2019 

 

 

Please note that the next Courier for publication will be the October 2019 newsletter. Please plan 
your submissions accordingly and submit them by September 20th. If there are any questions or 
concerns please call the office at 610-767-5751 or email them to office@indianland.org. 
Thank you very much.   

 

 

Traditional Worship Service — Sundays at 10:30 am—the 1st Sunday of each month is 
Holy Communion 

Christian Education Hour— 9:00 am every Sunday, resuming on September 8th  

Praise Contemporary Worship — 2nd and 4th Sundays at 7:30 am—Holy Communion 
served  

 

 

Please send any prayer requests to office@indianland.org or call and leave them on our answering 
machine at 610—767—5751. We love to PUSH—that is Pray Until Something Happens. 

 

 


